Attachment #1 – August 2015


LENAWEE-LIVINGSTON-MONROE-WASHTENAW 
OVERSIGHT POLICY BOARD
Summary of July 23, 2015 meeting
705 N. Zeeb Road
Ann Arbor, MI 48103
Members Present: 
David Oblak, Tom Waldecker, Charles Coleman, Kim Comerzan, Sheila Little, William Green, Amy Fullerton, Dave DeLano, Cletus Smith, Mac Marr, Dianne McCormick
Members Absent:  
Ralph Tillotson, Cheryl Davis
Guests:

Staff Present:  
Stephannie Weary, Marci Scalera, Marie Irwin, Anne Marshall, Michael Palmer, Steve Holda, Jane Goerge, Katie Postmus, Kristen Ora, Suzanne Gondek
OPB Chair D. Oblak called the meeting to order at 9:35 a.m.

1. Introductions
· M. McPherson has stepped down from the OPB.
· Mark Cochran and Laura Rodriguez have joined the OPB to represent Monroe County.

2. Approval of June minutes
Motion by C. Coleman, supported by W. Green, to approve the June minutes
Motion carried

3. Audience Participation

· None
4. Old Business
a. Monroe Prevention RFP 2016c
· M. Scalera provided an overview of the RFP, which was reviewed by OPB in detail at the June OPB meeting.

Motion by T. Waldecker, supported by K. Comerzan, to approve RFP 2016c
Motion carried
Motion by D. McCormick, supported by K. Comerzan, to move Old Business item b to the end of the agenda

D. McCormick retracted the motion to move Old Business item b to the end of the agenda
b. Special Initiative PA2 RFP 2016b

· M. Scalera provided an overview of the RFP, and the general purpose and use of PA2 dollars.

· As requested by OPB, Marci reviewed the RFP with Lenawee members individually because they weren’t at the June meeting.

· OPB decided to separate any requests for funding that required more discussion, or required that any OPB members to abstain.
Motion by K. Comerzan, supported by T. Waldecker, to vote on all the proposed programs of the presented RFP, except for the Lenawee Engagement Center and the Lenawee Intensive Home-Based Therapy with Youth program
Motion carried
Motion by K. Comerzan, supported by A. Fullerton, to approve all staff-recommended funding, minus the Lenawee Engagement Center and the Lenawee Intensive Home-Based Therapy with Youth program
Motion carried

· Lenawee Intensive Home-Based Therapy with Youth program
· A. Fullerton advised that she would abstain from this vote because she works as a therapist for the requesting agency.

Motion by T. Waldecker, supported by W. Green, to approve the recommended funding for the Lenawee Intensive Home-Based Therapy with Youth program

Motion carried, A. Fullerton abstained
· Lenawee Engagement Center 
Motion by C. Coleman, supported by T. Waldecker, to approve the recommended funding for the Lenawee Engagement Center
· M. Marr expressed doubt that the Lenawee Engagement Center is warranted or needed.  He also questioned how the program will be funded after the first 2 years.

· M. Scalera advised that staff would provide technical assistance for this project to determine its continued feasibility, and look at other ways to fund it in the future.  

· T. Waldecker questioned if the program can be approved for 1 year rather than 3.  M. Scalera advised that the program will be evaluated after 1 year to determine if funding will continue.  The contract doesn’t automatically renew every year.

· OPB would like a caveat in the contract that that declares it is provisional, contingent upon quarterly performance.

Motion by T. Waldecker, supported by C. Smith, to amend the original motion to include a provision that contains established milestones that must be met before moving on to the next phase of the contract, with a report back to OPB after 6 months

Motion carried

Motion by K. Comerzan, supported by M. Cochran, to approve the recommended funding for the Lenawee Engagement Center on a provisional basis, with the stipulation that the established milestones, to be determined by M. Scalera and staff, must be met before moving on to the next phase of the contract, with a report back to OPB after 6 months

Motion carried

c. CMHPSM Regional SUD Financial Report

· M. Irwin presented the SUD’s revenues and expenses.
· Medicaid eligible are down for the Region, resulting in less Medicaid revenue.

· Healthy Michigan continues to show a surplus, but this may change.  The state is planning to change the rates.  A preliminary number is an approximately 50% reduction.  Staff will be proving data and comments back to the state to contest the reduction.

5. New Business
a. Review SUD Draft Budget
· S. Holda presented the draft SUD budget, which compares projected for FY 16 vs. approved budget of FY 15.

· Staff is seeking input for the full budget which will go to the regional board.
6. Report from Regional Board
· At the last regional board meeting, the regional board reviewed administrative budget.
· The CEO interview process is underway.  The final interviews will take place on August 12 and are open to the public.
· The All Board Meeting takes place on July 29.
· The WCHO continues to work on its deficit.
· Trish Cortes was approved as the new Washtenaw CMH director at the July Board of Commissioners’ Ways and Means committee meeting.  Now the full Board of Commissioners must approve her on August 5.
7. SUD Director Updates
· Washtenaw County Sheriff department has provided assistance in obtaining the medication and Nasal atomizers.
· Livingston County – Their workgroup is in the process of getting the naloxone and nasal atomizers.  Project Lazarus is working with them on their initiatives.
· Monroe County – April Demers reported that the prevention coalition met with law enforcement around the opiate prevention/overdose issues and they are also on board with obtaining naloxone kits.
· Lenawee County prevention coalition is working with sheriff on developing a Lenawee approach for first responders.
8. Meeting adjournment
Motion by M. Marr, supported by C. Coleman, to adjourn the meeting

Motion carried

Meeting adjourned 11:25 a.m.
